From: Ben Rogers <BRogers@nff.org.au>
Sent: Tuesday, June 30, 2020 3:01 PM
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>

Subject: AM2019/17 - 4 yearly review of Pastoral Award - finalisation of exposure draft

Dear AMOD,

This email submission respond to statement [2020] FWCFB 2959 which the President published on 9 June 2020, which summarised a number of decision and changes which were adopted in the exposure draft of the Pastoral Award 2020.

His Honour indicated that interested parties should file submission by 4pm on 30 June 2020.

We make the following minor observations:

- 1. Presumably the intent is to revise the refences to the Horticulture Award 20<u>1</u>0 and Wine Industry Award 20<u>1</u>0 when the 2020 version of those awards take effect
- 2. The final paragraph of clause 18.3(a) (titled "Reimbursement of expenses") is a separate sub-clause and needs a number.
- 3. Clause 50.5(b)(iii) of the exposure draft provides that "It will be obligatory upon such learner to produce to their employer ...". The current award uses much clearer and, in our submission, preferable language: "The learner must produce to their employer..."

Kind regards,

Ben Rogers General Manager – Workplace Relations and Legal Affairs



(02) 6269 5666 Locked Bag 9 Kingston ACT 2604 14 Brisbane Avenue, Barton ACT nff.org.au | @NationalFarmers

The information in this email and any attachments is strictly for the intended addressee(s) for purposes agreed and approved by the National Farmers' Federation. It may contain confidential or legally privileged information. If you have received this email and you are not the intended addressee, any confidentiality and privilege are not waived and you are not permitted to read, distribute or otherwise use the information it contains. Unless otherwise specified, media releases and other information intended for the public domain may be circulated and reproduced without further permission. This email does not constitute formal advice or consent, commitment or agreement by the sender or the National Farmers' Federation unless specifically approved and indicated. If you have received this communication in error or wish to be removed from a distribution list, please contact the National Farmers' Federation on +61 2 6269 5666.